



Sunderland Green Spaces Forum

Notes from a meeting held on 18/7/17 at the Chester's pub

Present
Paul Brickle, Grow Sunderland
Allan Rowell, Transition Sunderland
David Newrick, Sustainable Sunderland
Allan Spencer, Friends of Herrington Country Park
Ann Huntley, Friends of Herrington Country Park
John Ellis, Friends of Rectory Park
Kathy Pickering, Hetton Lyons Country Park
Kirsty Pollard, Durham Wildlife Trust
Tim Wright, Friends of Barnes Park, Red Machine Allotment Association

Apologies
Joyce Dixon, Friends of Rectory Park
Victor Cadaxa, Friends of Herrington Country Park
Graeme Jobes, Transition Sunderland
Clare Wayman, Grow Sunderland
Jackie Wayman, Friends of Backhouse Park
Mary Todnor, Friends of Backhouse Park
Alan Wright, Friends of Barnes Park
Gillan Gibson, CPRE
Karl Sabler, Friends of Doxford Park
Margaret Smith, Friends of Herrington Country Park
Shirley Carr, 

1.Notes from the previous meeting
These were agreed as a correct record following two amendments:
· Friends of Barnes Park do not have a list of the ‘Friends of Sunderland parks groups/contact details’.
· Rectory Park, Houghton creating garden compost but not currently for sale.
· Hetton Lyons family day is 31/7/17 not 30/7 as previously reported. In addition, they are planning to hold a family fun day every Wednesday during summer from 12.30

2.  Matters arising
· No feedback from Victor as whether a statement was sent ‘for the Tyne & Wear Access Forum’ regarding North East Walking and Cycling Strategy.
· Mentioned that contacts for Elba Park is Andrea Baxter, Groundwork NE & Cumbria and Susan Nolan, CEED/Roker Park


3. Draft terms of reference
Tim circulated draft four of the document. This included a range of comments made by Gillan Gibson, CPRE. These and a number of other tweaks were discussed and agreed. Tim to make additional changes and circulate within two weeks of meeting.

4. Next steps
Not discussed because feeling of those present is that the draft terms of reference need agreeing, interim posts (Chair, Vice-Chair, Secretary and Treasurer) nominated and agreed and a launch event planned

5. Open space
· David mentioned Royal Horticultural Society has £100k funding available for projects in North East England. Deadline has now passed but worth keeping an eye open for next year.
· John spoke about a member who had donated a lawn mower.
· The implications of Newcastle City Council putting their parks and allotments out to tender both for their residents and also any knock on effect with other areas.
· Kirsty highlighted My Wild Sunderland, a year long series of events where the focus will be on securing 10,000 pledges for wildlife in the city. Due to be launched in February 2018
· Rainton Meadows walk around Old Wingate Quarry, 20/7/17, 19.00
· Question raised as to what happens to brown bin contents collected by SCC’s contractor. Other areas compost given or sold back to local residents. To be raised with Debby Hall. Similarly grass cuttings, where do they go?
· Hylton Castle Dene, plans for a garden/park in castle grounds.
Post meeting information
· HDH Wills, an environment and wildlife charity, monthly and larger grants to registered charities.http://www.hdhwills.org/
· A number CPRE attachments
· City of Sunderland Plan http://www.sunderland.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=8458
· Make a plan to protect our parks -38 degrees petition https://speakout.38degrees.org.uk/campaigns/2555?zip=SR27NB&area_ids[]=484995

6. Any other business
None 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
7. Date and time of next meeting
Tuesday September 26th 2017, 18.30-20.30, Chesters Pub, Chester Road
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